
   
     

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
   

  
  

 
  

  

  
  

  
 

   
  

    
    

    

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

W ASHINGTON,  D.C.  20503 

September 3, 2021 
Statement from Acting OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Declassification Review of Certain Documents Concerning 

the Terrorist Attacks of September 11, 2001” 

This executive order directs the Attorney General, in consultation with the heads of other 
relevant agencies, to oversee a declassification review of certain documents concerning 
the terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001. Implementing this executive order would 
have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this 
executive order include providing the American people additional information about 
those attacks where the public interest in disclosure of information outweighs any 
damage to the national security that might reasonably be expected from disclosure. 
Implementing this executive order would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary 
obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year 
fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2021. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by 
this executive order include the Department of Justice, the Office of the Director of 
National Intelligence, the Central Intelligence Agency, and other relevant agencies. 
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